
TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: JUNE 9,2008 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH MOULE & 
POLYZOIDES, ARCHITECTS AND URBANISTS, TO DEVELOP DESIGN 
GUIDELINES FOR NEIGHBORHOOD COMMERCIAL AND 
MULTIFAMILY DISTRICTS 

RECOMMENDATION I 
It is recommended that the City Council: 

1. Authorize the City Manager to enter into a contract with Moule & Polyzoides, 
Architects and Urbanists, in an amount not to exceed $85,000 to develop design 
guidelines for neighborhood commercial areas and for residential projects in RM 
(multi-family) districts; and 

2. Acknowledge that Competitive Bidding is not required pursuant to City Charter 
Section 1002(F) contracts for professional or unique services. 

BACKGROUND I 
The adopted work plan includes developing new design guidelines for neighborhood 
commercial areas outside of specific plan areas and updating the design guidelines for 
multi-unit residential projects (City of Gardens projects) in the RM zoning districts. As 
part of this effort, the Council also requested an update of the design guidelines for the 
N. Lake Specific Plan. The Council appropriated funding (in fiscal year 2008) for the 
services of a consultant, working with City staff, to develop these design guidelines. 
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Earlier this year, staff distributed a Request for Proposals to 30 consulting andlor 
architectural firms and posted the RFP in the Purchasing Division's online Contracting 
Opportunity system. Nine firms responded with proposals, seven of which were invited 
to participate in an initial interview phase. The top two firms from the initial interview 
phase were then invited to participate in a second round of interviews. The selection 
committee, which consisted of two staff members and two members of the Design 
Commission, recommended selection of Moule & Polyzoides to complete the project. 
(The committee's recommendation is included in Attachment A). 

The total budget for the project is $85,000 and the expected timeline for the project is 
approximately 12 months. The scope of services is outlined in Attachment 6. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Funding in the amount of $85,000 is available in the City's adopted FY 08 budget. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
A 

4 f - 4 ~ ~ ~  - 
Bernard K. Melekian 
City Manager 

Prepared by: 

~evin(ddhnson 1 
Acting Senior Planner 

Director 7 pl\nning & Development 

Attachmen '9 s: 

Attachment A - Committee Selection Criteria 
Attachment B - Consultant's Scope of Services 
Attachment C- Taxpayer Protection Amendment Form 


















